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School Infrastructure NSW is continuing to prioritise a suitable location for the Eugowra Community 
Children's Centre (ECCC) to occupy longer term, as soon as possible. We are committed to as little 
disruption as possible for the families of ECCC and Eugowra PS. 
 

Update on planning 

As we advised in February, before ECCC can occupy temporary facilities within the Eugowra Showgrounds, an 
approved Development Application (DA) is required for the showground site to be used as a preschool. 

In consultation with Cabonne Council and other government partners, we are proceeding with preparing this DA 
alongside plans to also formalise use of the Eugowra Public School as a preschool site.  

We will pursue preparation and submission of both DAs, to find the quickest and most effective solution for the 
community. 

All use of Eugowra PS for the preschool to date has been conducted under exempt development under the 
Transport and Infrastructure State Environmental Planning Policy, as part of a short-term disaster response. A DA 
is now required for longer-term use of the site. 

We have engaged several consultants to complete site-based analysis and technical reports required to support 
the planning applications. This includes heritage, bushfire, soil, waste management, transport, disability access, 
and others.  

Update on work at Eugowra Public School 

Further to our update, we are providing additional facilities to support the effective operation of both Eugowra 
Public School and the ECCC. 

These buildings will begin to be installed onsite this week and work will continue when Term 2 starts. We 
anticipate that all work will be finished and the buildings in use during Term 2.  

We are working closely with the contractor and the Eugowra PS leadership to limit disruption and disturbance to 
students, staff, and families.  

Thank you   

We thank you for your ongoing patience and we will continue to keep the Eugowra community informed on 
progress.  

For all updates and information, visit: edu.nsw.link/EugowraCCC.  

You can also contact us on the details below. 
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